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Welcome to the issue of the ANAA Inc. newsletter 

2020 Volume   Issue  

  Autumn 2021 Issue 1 

This newsletter is published for the information of members of the ANAA Inc. Any person wishing to reproduce or use such information in any 
way must obtain permission from the Editor or the author. The views and opinions by contributors of this newsletter are not necessarily those 
of the ANAA Inc.  



 

President’s Report 

 

March 2021 

Dear Members, 

The year is rolling along fast & it’s great to see restrictions easing with COVID-19 under control. Personally I still find 

it hard to make plans with the fear of being disappointed if things change in a hurry. After having a “milestone” birth-

day last week I was finally able to catch up with my Melbourne family, after a last minute change of plans at Xmas 

with borders closing stopping us from doing so. 

I am pleased to say that we will be holding an Audiometry Conference this year over 2 days in Tamworth at the Pa-

villion Function Centre on 21
st
- 22

nd
 October. This will be held with whatever COVID safe practices are required at 

the time. The venue will give us clear instructions prior to the event. More information regarding the program will go 

out to members as soon as we secure presenters. Due to difficulty with face to face presentations, we may have 

more case studies from members & workshop sessions. Of course the AGM & elections of the Committee positions 

are essential at this meeting. 

If anyone is thinking of joining the Committee please let me know as several of us are due to change after being in 

positions for 4 years. Our organisation needs you! 

I hope everyone has been able to celebrate Hearing Awareness day/week and provide hearing health education to 

the community? If anyone has any photos of anything they have done locally please send the information to our Edi-

tor to share with all members in the next Newsletter. 

We are excited to be able to offer our yearly scholarship to Fiona Murphy from Moree who is undertaking the audi-

ometry course this year. Congratulations to all our nurses that have completed the course recently and those that 

are completing it soon. 

I am still working on our audiometry position statement to be sent to the Hearing Health Alliance & Minister Coulton 

to update the government & promote our audiometry nurses’ role in the community. It is important to make sure that 

we are included in the workforce of the future & given support for succession planning. Like the Clinical Practice 

Standards, this is almost complete and will go on the website soon. 

Thank you to Kate for taking over our financial management as Treasurer. Kate has been like a ruthless detective 

sorting out discrepancies that even the auditor hadn’t found! Our Public officer and name of our organisation was 

incorrect with the ATO, but is now being updated.  

If anyone is having trouble accessing the members section of the website please let Kate know as she will most like-

ly be able to solve this. 

Keep an eye out for additions like upcoming Webinars and links on the website as changes are regularly made. It is 

a great way to collect CPD hours with links to Rural Health Pro & other hearing health organisations which provide 

webinars. 

Stay tuned for more information on the Conference soon. 

Take care  

Tracy 



 

Phone: 02 6641 8702    Fax: 02 6641 8703 

Email: kate.norton@health.nsw.gov.au 

mailto:kate.norton@health.nsw.gov.au


 

Good morning Team.  

I hope this email finds you all safe and well and avoiding the rising waters 
across our State.   

I will be taking Long Service Leave until the end of the year and the Bathurst 
Community Health are committed in backfilling my Audiometry position which is 
two days/ week. The Chronic Care Position is two days/ week in Cardio Pulmo-
nary Rehabilitation.   

Would it be possible to put out an email out to our members, someone may be 
interested in a Tree Change to Bathurst. I am happy to discuss with anyone who 
is interested or they can contact  the Manager for Community Health -Elizabeth 
Jacobs who is acting  until the beginning of May when Melissa Belfanti will re-
turn following her knee replacement surgery.   

My last day is Thursday the 6
th
 May.  I only see Children up until the age of eight 

years, a policy that has been in place since I began in June 2005. 

 Due to the number of Audiology Services in Bathurst that see Adults. I do hope 
someone will be tempted to enquire.  

Thank you once again in anticipation of your support.  

Catherine Horsburgh  

Cardiopulmonary Rehabilitation Nurse 

Mobile 0409 790 853 

Audiometry Nurse  02 63305962 

Phone Bathurst Community Health 02 63305677 

Copy and Paste into Browser for info on the Beautiful Bathurst Area. 

https://www.bathurstregion.com.au/ 



 

 

 

 

 

 

When it comes to hearing tests, once 
is not enough. 

The newborn hearing test is important, but hearing loss can occur at any time. For 
children aged 4years and older Sound Scouts is a FREE clinically proven app that 
enables hearing to be checked in any quiet place, efficiently and reliably. The app 
tests for hearing and auditory processing issues. Sound Scouts is also suitable as a 
hearing check for adults. 

 

 

         https://www.soundscouts.com/au/ 



 



 

Welcome to audio head where this edition you get to meet some of the committee and 

put faces to the Names. We’ve started the ball rolling here. 

But we’d like to meet more of you all out there and put faces to names so….. 

Please take 5 minutes of your day and send us a blub about yourselves OR your area 

and your latest glamour shot/s! 
Tracy Hawes- President ANAA Inc. 

I work in Western Sydney LHD as a full time Audiometry Nurse, responsible for 3 

clinics as the sole audiometry nurse for at least the last 10 years. I have worked in 

audiometry since 2001. 

I did my audiometry training at Meadowbank TAFE in 2001as a Statement of Attain-

ment in Community Audiometry Nursing. 

I have been on the ANAA Inc. Committee in several positions over many years, start-

ing as the Editor and then after having a break, elected in as President 4 years ago. I 

have represented our organisation in Parliament at the Hearing Health & Wellbeing 

Inquiry in 2017.This allowed me to network with Hearing Health Stakeholders 

throughout Australia. I am pleased to say that I was invited to attend the Hearing 

Health Stakeholder Forum in 2019 to develop the Roadmap for Hearing Health. 

It was important to me to help lift the Profile of Audiometry Nurses in the hearing 

health workforce. Audiometry Nurses have been recognised as an integral part of the 

workforce in this document. 

I was also invited to sit on an Expert Advisory Committee looking into research to 

secure better outcomes for hearing health in Aboriginal children. This research was to 

be undertaken by Macquarie University. 

Outside of work I am lucky to live in a beautiful community in paradise! My social cal-

endar is always full, although slightly set back during COVID! Going forward I’ll be 

visiting my gorgeous grandson & family interstate and hopefully my daughter in Den-

mark as soon as allowed. 

I still enjoy my work in the hearing clinic and retirement is not on the agenda yet!  

AUDIOHEAD 

My Name is Susan Darby, I am Secretary of the ANAA Inc. I have held 
this role since 2020. Prior to that I was a committee member.  

I work in Newcastle as the Audiometry CNS2, 3 days per week. We 
offer Audiometry through Child and Family Health in Newcastle. 

I am also a Clinical Advisor for this area. Newcastle runs clinic Monday 
to Friday across 4 centres with 6 Audiometry nurses. 



Kate Norton 

I am Kate Norton from the North Coast of NSW. As of early 2020 I be-
came a Clinical Nurse Consultant Grade 2 in Audiometry. I am in this 
role full time. 

In the 10 years since being elected onto our committee I have taken 
on a number of roles, most recently Treasurer. I endeavour to do my 
best for all our association members and for the profession of Audiom-
etry Nursing. I am happy to be contacted anytime.  

Kirsty Biddle 

I completed my RN training in Brisbane in 1987 & have worked at 
RPA, Sydney Hospital & Inverell District Hospital.  

Then after 10 years away from Health I completed my Audiometry 
Nursing Graduate Certificate in 2008. 

I commenced working at Inverell Community Health in 2010. 

I love audiometry Nursing – no two days are the same & wow we 
get to play with kids all day. 

I am a Clinical Supervisor & am hoping to having a student in the  

future.  

I am looking forward to helping arrange the Annual Conference in 
Tamworth for later this year.  

Sharyn Wilkinson 

I  completed my Audiometry Certificate in 2008 when Margi Baulch re-

tired from her position in Leeton.  Previously I had worked in the Riverina 

region’s hospitals and in Community Health Centres in several roles  

I then moved to Canberra 10 years ago and have pretty much been 

working solely n Audiometry for the last 7 years. As it has been personal-

ly the most varied, challenging and rewarding nursing role I have experi-

enced .so far. 

In the spare moments I put together Eartis, which has also challenged 

and expanded my audiometry world further and even become enjoyable! 



 



 

A new method of purifying gentamicin, a widely used antibiotic, reduces the 
risk that it will cause deafness, according to a Stanford Medicine-led study. 

Gentamicin is used in U.S. hospitals to treat a variety of bacterial infections, including infections in new-
borns and in other susceptible patients, such as those with cystic fibrosis. It's a popular drug in develop-
ing countries because it is highly effective and inexpensive. Yet researchers estimate that up to 20% of 
patients who are treated with it experience some degree of irreversible hearing loss. 

Now, researchers have found a relatively inexpensive way to reformulate the drug, which belongs to a 
class of antibiotics called aminoglycosides, to be safer. Their findings were published Dec. 7 in the Pro-
ceedings of the National Academy of Sciences. 

"When a drug causes hearing loss, it is devastating, and it's especially disturbing when it happens to a 
young child, as they rely on hearing to acquire speech," said Alan Cheng, MD, a professor of otolaryngol-
ogy at the Stanford School of Medicine. He shares senior authorship of the study with Anthony Ricci, 
PhD, also a professor of otolaryngology at Stanford and the Edward C. and Amy H. Sewall Professor II in 
the School of Medicine. Cheng is the Edward C. and Amy H. Sewall Professor IV in the School of Medi-
cine. Postdoctoral scholar Mary O'Sullivan, PhD, is the lead author. 

"We've developed a simple method of reformulating the drug that should be put to use as soon as possi-
ble," Ricci said. The researchers will be writing to the Food and Drug Administration to recommend 
changes to the organization's requirements for how drug companies make gentamicin. 

"Currently, the FDA's instructions for how to make aminoglycosides are making people go deaf," Ricci 
said. 

 

 

A dangerous recipe 

Aminoglycosides have been in use since the 1950s. The drugs don't need to be refrigerated, which keeps 
the costs of storing them low. Despite new antibiotics, their use remains commonplace as they are 
cheap and potent. 

"These drugs are used because they save a lot of lives," Ricci said. "We've stopped paying attention to 
their toxic side effects because living with hearing loss is better than dying." 

New recipe for antibiotic could prevent deafness 

Science Daily 

December 2020   Stanford Medicine 



 

The gentamicin used in hospitals today is a mixture of five different sub-
types of the antibiotic grown together in the same mixture. The mixture 
also includes as much as 10% impurities. Using methods such as high-
performance liquid chromatography and nuclear magnetic resonance im-
aging, the researchers tried to figure out how to chemically separate each 
of the subtypes so they could be tested separately. Once the researchers 
established methods of separating the different parts of the mixture, they 
tested these various subtypes of gentamicin individually on inner-ear tis-
sues from animals. They identified the least toxic subtype as C2b, and the 
most toxic as sisomicin. Both C2b and sisomicin showed the same highly 
effective antimicrobial properties comparable to the mixture as a whole. 
The researchers also found that by removing impurities from the mixture, 
toxicity to the ear tissue was reduced. 

"What this study shows is that the formulation that is currently in a hospi-
tal bottle of gentamicin is not optimized," Ricci said. The ingredients are 
required by both federal and international law; one of those is sisomicin, 
the subtype found to be most toxic to the ear tissue. 

"If we just use the subtype that's less toxic or change the formulation of 
this bottle, we can make the drug much less ototoxic," Ricci said, referring 
to harm to the ear. Given that the subtypes are all approved by the Food 
and Drug Administration, new formulations don't necessarily need to be 
retested in humans and could get to patients fast. 

The researchers are also working on plans to create a new aminoglycoside 
that could further reduce the risk of hearing loss, Ricci said. They've dis-
covered that the inner-ear toxicity of the various subtypes highly corre-
lates with the way they bind to the ion channels that open to the inner 
ear. 

"This discovery lays the groundwork for the discovery of safer antibiotic 
alternatives and future drug development," he said. 



 



 



 
https://www.hearingbirdsong.com/  

Many thanks to my colleague Anne-Marie Crowe  for sharing Birdsong after learning of it on 

the who heard about  

2021 Population Hearing Healthcare Conference 

(Webinar) 

https://www.hearingbirdsong.com/


Copy and Paste into browser 

https://www.healthed.com.au/podcasts/womens-and-childrens-

health-update-ear-infections-and-hearing/ 

Education and Webinars 

Please let us know about education days happening or that have happened in your local area 

 

Encouraging all to join  RURAL HEALTH PRO and 

then select to join the  

THE EAR AND HEARING HEALTH GROUP  

You will then receive posts similar to these. 



 



 



 

A ground-breaking study of deafness, by a philosopher who combines the scientific er-
udition of Oliver Sacks with the historical flair of Simon Schama. 
 
There is nothing more personal than the human voice, traditionally considered the ex-
pression of the innermost self. But what of those who have no voice of their own and 
cannot hear the voices of others? 
 
In this tour de force of historical narrative, Jonathan Rée tells the astonishing story of 
the deaf, from the sixteenth century to the present. Rée explores the great debates 
about deafness between those who believed the deaf should be made to speak and 
those who advocated non-oral communication. He traces the botched attempts to 
make language visible, through such exotic methods as picture writing, manual spell-
ings, and vocal photography. And he charts the tortuous progress and final recognition 
of sign systems as natural languages in their own right. 
 
I See a Voice escorts us on a vast and eventful intellectual journey, taking in voice ma-
chines and musical scales, shorthand and phonetics, Egyptian hieroglyphs, talking 
parrots, and silent films. A fascinating tale of goodwill subverted by bad science, I See 
a Voice is as learned and informative as it is delightful to read.  - “Goodreads” 

Book Review 



 



 

    Life is a succession of experiences which must be lived 

to be understood 

        – Helen Keller 



 



 



 

We now know that snakes can only hear what we would consider lower 
sounds. ... Since we know that the peak sensitivity of a snake's hearing is 
in the 200 to 300 Hz range and the average human voice is at about 250 
Hz we can determine that a pet snake can, in fact, hear you talking to 

them.   5 May 2020 

 

Explaining Snake Hearing - The Spruce Pets 

https://www.thesprucepets.com/are-snakes-bothered-by-loud-noises-1239469
https://www.thesprucepets.com/are-snakes-bothered-by-loud-noises-1239469
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